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“Summertime and the livin’ is easy…” so wrote two
nice Jewish boys, George and Ira, about the “hazy, lazy,
crazy days of summer.” I can’t say if the fish are
jumpin’ or if the cotton is high but I would agree with
the easy-living ways of summer. It is the perfect time
for kicking back, putting up your feet, feeling the sun
on your face and listening to good music. As we move

through the
halcyon days of
this season, we
realize that
summer can’t only
be about fun like it
was when we were
kids; summer also
has to be a time of
preparation for the
coming new year
and for new
Temple
programming.

Oftentimes people
say that the holidays are coming late or coming early
each year. Logically we know that in truth they come
at the same time every year on the Hebrew (lunar)
calendar. The perception that they come late or early
on any given year is due to their juxtaposition with the
dates on the civil (solar) calendar. This year (2023)
the High Holidays start on the evening of Friday
September 15 with Rosh Hashanah, the first day of the
New Year of 5784. Regardless of whether we consider
that an early start or a late start to the Jewish High
Holydays, come they will. Therefore on a personal and
on an institutional basis, we need to be properly
prepared. On the personal level, it is never too soon to
repent. In fact, one famous rabbi taught us that we
should repent one day before our death and since we
never know when that fateful day might come, we
should make repentance and self-reflection a daily
practice. And with all the various variables and
moving parts that make up our High Holyday services
and celebrations here at Temple Bat Yam, the sooner
we begin to prepare, the better.

But I would also like to use this summer as a chance to
start something new. A number of congregants have
asked me about starting a Saturday morning Shabbat
activity. Some have suggested Saturday morning
Shabbat services. Others have said, “Yeah, that was
tried before but it always kind of fizzled out.” I want to
use a different or more cautious approach by starting
with Torah study. What this simply means is
gathering for a class on Saturday mornings at 10 to
study the Torah portion for that Shabbat. We have
recently purchased ten Modern Torah Commentaries
for this purpose. The books contain the traditional
Hebrew text along with a contemporary English
translation and commentaries from a variety of
modern as well as medieval and early rabbinic sources
such as Rashi, Talmud and Midrash. Feel free to bring
your own Humashim or Commentaries as well. It is
recommended but not required that you review the
Torah portion and some of its commentaries before
class to contribute to the discussion. If our group
grows to 10 or more frequent participants, we can
consider expanding our Saturday morning program to
include a regular Shabbat morning service.

This Saturday morning Torah Study class will start
Saturday July 22nd at 10am as we begin the reading
of the last (really the first) book of the Torah,
Deuteronomy.

So as we sit on our decks or on our boats or on our
chairs by the beach enjoying the sun, sea and sand,
relaxing in the warmth and enjoying the freedom of
the season, let us not forget that summer, like all good
things, must come to an end and force ourselves to
look ahead to the coming year of Jewish living and
learning and expressing our Jewish spirituality
through prayer and song and celebration at Temple
Bat Yam.

L’shalom,

Rabbi Rutberg

From the Rabbi's Desk
By Rabbi Arthur Rutberg
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President's Report
Once a quarter I get an email from Ellen Bridge (our news bulletin maven) reminding me that my news article is
due. Oh, no! So, I start thinking about a topic that would be both interesting to our readers and easy to write about.
Once I think of a topic I sit down at my computer and my fingers start tickling the keys. I was stuck! My brain was
in freeze mode. Then the other day I was talking with Rabbi Rutberg and our Rebbetzin Sara. Sara made a comment
that of all the temples they have been to Temple Bat Yam has the strongest “familial feeling.” Rabbi agreed.

“Hmmm...,” I said. This statement (which, of course, I paraphrased) gave me pause. What makes our congregation
“familial”? My first inclination was it’s because most of us don’t have family here and our temple and friends help
fill that void. Sara and Rabbi said that other congregations they worked with had the same type of composition but
lacked the strong “familial feeling” that we have. So, what is different at Temple Bat Yam?

Of course, we all know that Rabbi Rutberg is very engaging and runs interesting services Friday nights. Yes, that’s
one element but there must be more. Ah, yes, the music delivered by Cheryl Taustin accompanied by June Todd is
so very beautiful. Okay. The Greeters are there almost every Friday with smiles and name tags to stick on your
chest. Greeters make a big welcoming difference. I’m happy to say that I see our members talking to visitors,
making them feel welcome.

After the service is our delicious Oneg. Sisterhood makes sure that an inviting array of foods are available for our
delight. (I don’t eat sweets all week because I’m saving my calories for the Oneg!). Just as delicious is the
conversation that ensues. Did you know that Barry Gusst chats on Zoom with the folks joining us electronically
making them feel welcome? Folks seem so happy here that there are times when I almost need to shoo them out
the door. What a caring group of people. It’s just amazing.

Of course, there is more. However, I focused on our Friday night service. I look forward to Friday night services,
seeing my old friends, getting to know new friends, praying together, and of course laughing together. It feels like a
great big hug around me. If you need a happy place to be and a hug, come to Temple Bat Yam, the place with a
“familial feeling”.

Shalom.

Candy Gusst
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Membership Committee

Our overall number of Temple membership units, including our Friends, numbered 149 at the end of June 2023.
The 149 total consists of 48 full-time single members; 56 full-time family members; 6 associate single
members; 4 associate family members; and 35 Friends.

The Gift of Membership program and the Friends membership program continue. Both have been very
successful in adding to our membership. The annual fee for the Friends program is now $275 for those
participating for the first time as of July 1, 2022. The annual fee for existing Friends has remained the same. The
Associate Membership is no longer being offered to new congregants.

On October 27th, Rabbi Rutberg will lead a Shabbat service that recognizes and honors new members who
joined TBY the preceding year. Please mark your calendars for this special event. We are in the process of
developing a survey to be sent out to the membership and, in the Fall, will be working on reaching out more to
younger people in the Salisbury area and elsewhere to get the word out about our community here in Ocean
City/Berlin.

Our current Membership Committee, chaired by Doreen Linehan (Dagsboro, DE) and Vice Chair Cindy Brown
(Salisbury), consists of Steve Winkler and Anna Solomon (Salisbury MD), Barbara Garber and Fran Bledsoe
(Millsboro, Delaware), Terri Broemm (Ocean Pines), Ed Wirkman (Berlin, MD), Paul Schwab (West Fenwick),
Shelley Klapholz (Ocean Pines) and Sylvan and Joan Sobel (Potomac, MD with a second home in Ocean Pines,
MD.) Other congregants are involved with membership-related matters, mostly helping out by being Greeters
on Friday nights. We are introducing a brand new program called TBY Guides where new congregants will be
paired with committee members or other long-term members to ease the transition to new membership.
Anyone interested in being a TBY Guide may contact Doreen for more information.

We ask that congregants volunteer to serve as greeters at Shabbat services. It is important to welcome existing
and potential new members coming to our services. Please contact Doreen at timdoreen@verizon.net if you
wish to volunteer. As we look at it, all congregants are extensions of our committee. We are at the beginning of
the best part of the year to accomplish that goal. Please contact Doreen regarding a family member, friend,
neighbor, office worker, etc., who would like to learn more about TBY, including our special membership
promotions.

mailto:timdoreen@verizon.net
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Bagels and Books

Our end-of-the-year selection for Bagels & Books was Looking for Lost Bird, a memoir written by Yvette Melanson
with Claire Safran. Yvette, a child who was adopted into a Jewish family, describes her search as an adult for her
Navajo roots. The book discussion was led by Tim and Doreen Linehan who talked about facts related to the
adoption of native American children. For example, native American parents were often told that their child was
born with an illness and had been taken to a hospital for treatment. The fact was that the child was healthy and
whisked away to an adoption agency where others were waiting to adopt children. We also discussed what we
learned about the Navajo traditions and the similarities with Jewish customs. Some participants were concerned
about the accuracy in the book, so Tim highlighted the characteristics of a memoir vs. non-fiction books vs.
historical fiction.

Tim is a published author who we first met when he came to Temple Bat Yam to discuss his research which
resulted in the book, Hannah Gould. Hannah is a 15-year-old girl whose Jewish family is murdered during 1942 in
Poland. She escapes and joins the partisans in their fight against the Nazis. Tim is currently working on another
book which we’ll look forward to reading. Doreen is an active member of the Library Committee and was recently
appointed as the chair of the Membership Committee at TBY.

Our next meeting is scheduled for Sunday, October 8, at noon. Rabbi Rutberg will lead the discussion of People
Love Dead Jews by Dara Horn. Copies of the book will be available in the library soon.
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Preserving Your Legacy - Ensuring Your Future

Planning a charitable gift is a wonderful way to express gratitude for Temple Bat Yam and support its mission while
achieving your own personal, financial, and altruistic goals. By planning ahead, you may be able to increase the
impact of your gift to better serve the future needs of TBY. In addition to the good feeling of giving, a planned gift is
a way to leave a permanent legacy connecting you and your family to your spiritual home…Temple Bat Yam.

There are a number of options for making a planned gift:

• Bequests: You may name your Temple as a beneficiary of your will, either with a designated amount, a
percentage, or a recipient of funds after other beneficiaries have received their bequests.

• Gift of Life Insurance: You may either purchase a policy or give a policy you already own.

• Gifts from Retirement Plans: Donors of any age can make a deferred gift of an IRA or other retirement
account by naming Temple Bat Yam as a beneficiary of the account at their death.

Information provided by our Planned Giving Committee is not intended as legal, tax, or financial advice. When
considering a gift such as those listed above and others, always consult your professional advisor. We ask that you
use the following name and information when referring to TBY in documents: “Temple Bat Yam located in Berlin,
Maryland (Tax ID #43-1651703), or its successors.”

Our Temple is grateful for all estate gifts regardless of the size. If you prefer to designate your gift for a specific
program or activity, please contact the Temple President to ensure that we can use your gift as you wish.

Our Heritage Society provides an opportunity to honor and recognize donors who have chosen to support TBY
through planned gifts of any size. A non-binding commitment can be easily done by completing our Statement of
Intention form available on our website.

In closing, if you have specific experience and skills with estate planning and are interested in joining our Planned
Giving Committee, please contact Paul Schwab, either by 703-624-0500 or by paulmschwab@gmail.com.

mailto:paulmschwab@gmail.com


Bat Mitzvah of Sophia Tyler

Sophia Carrying the Torah and Leading the Congregation

Sophia’s grandmother (Sharon Meyers) with Rabbi Sophia’s sister Dayna with Rabbi



Sophia’s parents (Mark Tyler & Jodi Meyers)
with Sophia and Rabbi

Jodi and Mark providing parent remarks to Sophia

Sophia receiving Tallit that belonged to her great, great
grandfather who immigrated to the US from Kyiv,

Ukraine
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We carry a variety of Judaica gifts including jewelry, mezuzahs, kiddush cups, seder plates, menorahs, kippot,
candles, toys and much, much more. You will find all your holiday needs as well!

We will be in the shop on occasional Friday evenings before services and on some Sunday mornings, during
Hebrew school. On Tuesday thru Friday, from 9:00AM to 2:00PM, Kelly will help you with your purchases.

If we don’t have what you want, special orders can be arranged. If you need anything at any other time or if you
have questions about specific items, please feel free to contact us. We will gladly arrange to meet you at the shop.
Call us at 240-432-5270, or you can email us at tby.rosenhaft@gmail.com.

Stop by to browse the tchotchkes, kibbitz a little, buy a little, and help support Temple Bat Yam!

Helen & Martin Rosenhaft

The Women of Temple Bat Yam Gift Shop is
Officially Open for Business

Sisterhood Report

Sisterhood has had a very busy few months! Here are a few highlights:
• Sisterhood awarded 2 scholarships.
• Sisterhood donated $2500 for the 25th Anniversary Fund.
• We hosted the WRJ Shabbat and participated in the service. Some of our members volunteered

at their district meeting in Ocean City.
• We had a welcome coffee for New Members.
• Sisterhood hosted a DooWop Social and Dinner at Mio Fratello’s on April 29.
• On June 9 we had a lovely Sisterhood Shabbat where we honored Joyce Cohen and Doreen

Linehan.
And we are just getting started for 2023! Future plans include:

o Skin Care and Make Up
o Windmill Creek Winery
o Pottery Class at the OC Art League
o Game Day

If you are not already a Member, please join us! You can contact Susan Kaltenbaugh
(skaltenbaugh1@gmail.com) or Bonnie Kirschbaum (redtandem2@gmail.com) for more information.

Susan Kaltenbaugh
Bonnie Kirschbaum

mailto:tby.rosenhaft@gmail.com
mailto:skaltenbaugh1@gmail.com
mailto:redtandem2@gmail.com
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Caring Committee

The Caring Committee continues to support our
members who need to know the Temple is there to
support them if they can no longer come in person.

Several of us make calls to those still in the area or who
have moved away to be near their families. We can
provide help if we are asked.

Sadly, we have lost several long time members, but will
keep them in our thoughts and prayers.

Please contact either Rabbi Rutberg or Stephanie
Cohen if you have any questions or want to put
someone on our list to contact!

Stephanie Cohen

Join the Sisterhood
Dear Ladies of Temple Bat Yam:

Please help us continue our robust history of community outreach and support. It is now time to join or re-commit
to the Sisterhood of Temple Bat Yam for the 2023-2024 season. Our fiscal year begins July 1, 2023. Please see the
attached page for the Membership Form.

The Sisterhood’s main fundraising goal is to support Temple Bat Yam. Sisterhood has many ideas for fun
and interesting events for the upcoming year.

Here are just some of the things that the Sisterhood will continue to do for the Temple:

• Sisterhood Shabbat
• Chanukah and Purim Events
• Friday night Onegs
• Mahjong cards as fundraiser for the temple
• High Holiday Greetings messages and cards
• General membership meetings throughout the year with interesting programs and guests.

Sisterhood was proud to make a $2,500 contribution to the
25th Anniversary Celebration of Temple Bat Yam.

We also like to have fun! Some of our past activities include:

• Doo Wop Party – it was a blast!
• Skin care and Make Up presentation.
• Game Day
• Installation luncheon at a restaurant
• Welcome to New Sisterhood Members coffee.
• Art classes at the Art League

We are planning fun and meaningful events going forward. Even if you think you are unable to attend meetings or
participate in some activities, please join us. Help us support our wonderful Temple. We need your help to have
the resources to do the community outreach which is a vital portion of our mission.



Contributions as of June 30, 2023
Note: Earlier contributions made for several of the
listed funds have been acknowledged in one or more
previous Newsletters.

GENERAL FUND

Karen & Sandy Abrams
~In memory of Kitty Caplan’s daughter, Samantha
~In memory of Allyn Cohen’s brother, Robert Cohen
~In memory of Rabbi Susan’s brother, Jack Green
Jeffrey & Jamie Albright
~Mother, Mildred Albright
Michael & Laurie Altman
~In memory of Allyn Cohen’s brother, Robert Cohen
Bette Bohlmann & Stu Smolins
~In memory of Allyn Cohen’s brother, Robert Cohen
~In memory of Rabbi Susan’s brother, Jack Green
Mary Ellen Gunther
~In memory of Deborah Resnick
Barry & Candy Gusst
~Well wishes to Sharon Stern
~In memory of Allyn Cohen’s brother, Robert Cohen
~In memory of Rabbi Susan’s brother, Jack Green
~Speedy recovery, Cheryl Taustin
~Speedy recovery, Bonnie Kirschbaum
Bill & Judy Johnstone
~In honor of Paul Schwab’s 80th Birthday
Susan Kaltenbaugh
~In honor of Peggy Tomarelli’s retirement
Bonnie & Steve Kirschbaum
~In memory of Susan Kaltenbaugh’s father, Jerome
Cohen
~In memory of Allyn Cohen’s brother, Robert Cohen
Gary& Carole Siegel
~In memory of Allyn Cohen’s brother, Robert Cohen
Bernard & Kathleen Sussman
Jeff & Rina Thaler
~In memory of Jeff’s mother, Ruth Thaler
Rabbi Susan & Richard Warshaw
~In memory of Rabbi Susan’s brother, Jack L Green
~In honor of Peggy Tomarelli’s retirement
Stuart & Debbie Wodlinger
~In memory of Stuart’s mother, Sandra HWodlinger
Ed & Joane Wolpin
~In memory of Ron Zeidler’s mother

LIBRARY FUND

Doreen & Tim Linehan
Family of Grayce Cohen
~In appreciation of Rabbi Susan Warshaw and Cheryl

Taustin, for their friendship and contribution to
Grayce’s Memorial Service

ARTS AND FURNISHINGS

Barbara Patrick
~In celebration of Bette Bohlmann’s 75th Birthday.
Bernard & Kathleen Sussman

HIGH HOLIDAY FUND

Family of Grayce Cohen
~In appreciation of Rabbi Susan Warshaw and Cheryl

Taustin for their friendship and contribution to
Grayce’s Memorial Service

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL FUND

Paul & Emily Schwab
~In celebration of Sophia Tyler’s Bat Mitzvah
~In celebration of Bette Bohlmann’s 75th Birthday

RABBI'S DISCRETIONARY FUND

Jane and Bill Lafferman
~Congratulations to Judie and Jay Abramson on the

birth of their grandson
Emily & Paul Schwab
~In memory of Allyn Cohen’s brother, Robert Cohen
~In memory of Rabbi Warshaw’s brother, Jack L Green

10
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YAHRZEIT FUND

Andy & Nancy Benjamin
~Andy’s father, Alvin Benjamin
Sylvia Burkom
~Mother-in-Law, Bertha Burkom
~Father, Benjamin Starr
~Brother, Robert Starr
Lewis Bush
~Beloved wife, Betty Bush
Barry & Rochelle Cohen
~Rochelle’s father, Albert Bremy Snyder
Ellen Eanet
~Husband, Bruce Eanet

– May his memory be a blessing.
Robbin Gattanella
~Beloved mother of Robbin & Marc, Miriam Vitoulis
Christine Glick
~In memory of Rabbi Susan’s brother, Jack Green
Roslyn D Gordon
~L Leonard Gordon
Barry & Candy Gusst
~Candy’s cousin, Isabelle Segal
~Barry’s father, Lou Gusst
~Barry’s brother, Marshall Gusst
Stephen Jacobs
~Mother-In-Law, Myrna Silverman
Malcolm & Karen Karl
~Karen’s father, Robert Saunders – father,

father-in-law and grandfather
~Karen’s mother, Lillian Saunders
~Karen’s brother, Fred Saunders
Sandra G King
~Father, Edgar Worton
Steve & Bonnie Kirschbaum
~Bonnie’s father, Harold Dubin – In loving memory

of my wonderful father.
Jane and Bill Lafferman
~In memory of Jerome Cohen,

Susan Kaltenbaugh’s father. Rest in Peace.
~In memory of Milton Albert.
Marcia M Levin
~Mother, Dorothy Blau Meyers
Jodi Meyers & Mark Tyler
~Jodi’s father, Albert Meyers
Lynn Neidenbach
~In memory of my brother, Jerome Kanthal
~In loving memory of my father, Siegfried Kanthal
Donna Redler
~Mother, Cecily Weinstein

David & Mady Segal
~In memory of beloved father of Mady,

Morris J Wechsler
~In memory of beloved mother of David, Daisy Segal
~Mady’s grandmother, Molly Szunyog
~David’s father, Harry Segal
~David’s grandfather, Jacob Segal
Bernard & Kathleen Sussman
~Kathleen’s sister, Patricia Dunn
~Bernard’s grandmother, Harriet Berkowitz
~Bernard’s father, Max Sussman
Jeff & Rina Thaler
~Jeff’s mother, Ruth Thaler
Nadine S Wieder
~Father, Herbert Kaplan

2022/23 BENEFACTORS:

SILVER

John & Justin Willmuth
Arie & Shelley Klapholz

ADDRESS CHANGES:

Jerry & Patti Selig – 10688Worcester Highway, Berlin,
MD 21811

(J) 443-497-1278 jselig6969@gmail.com
(P) 410-251-0240 patti.selig60@gmail.com

mailto:jselig6969@gmail.com
mailto:patti.selig60@gmail.com
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July 2023 Yahrzeits

William Hirsch Husband of Marcia Hirsch
Fred Saunders Brother of Karen Karl
Mollie Frankfort Sister of Barbara Patrick

Henry
Yetta Levenston Grandmother of Robin Kudisch
Harriet Berkowitz Grandmother of Bernard Sussman
Bernard Kesler Father of Steven Kesler
Dorothy Blau Meyers Mother of Marci Resnick
Victor Rubin Stepfather of Hal Glick
Anna Rabinowitz Grandmother of Robin Rabinowitz
Miriam Vittoulis Mother of Robbin Gattanella
Robert Jacobs Father of Vivian Koroknay
Robert Jacobs Father of Stephen Jacobs
Bernard Solomon Father of Peter Solomon
Bonita Kay Strohecker Mother of Jill Kusic
Philip F Wolf Brother of Veronica Kahn
Helen Hyman Grandmother of Michael

Gershenfeld
Albert Levenston Grandfather of Robin Kudisch
Bernice Snyder Mother of Rochelle Cohen
Homer Gudelsky Grandfather of Rolphe Gudelsky
Jack Kaltenbaugh Husband of Susan Kaltenbaugh

(Jacob ben Abraham)
Julius Seigel Uncle of Allen Seigel
Jay Smolins Nephew of Stuart Smolins
Maurice Glazer Brother-in-law of Philip
Martin Hyman Grandfather of Michael

Gershenfeld
Hermione Caplan Longtime Companion of

Fred Blumenthal
Jack Garber Father of Marv Garber
Harry Bass Father of Debbie Mease
Stephen Levin Husband of Ronnye Levin
Fay Albert Mother of Jane Lafferman
Jack L Green Father of Rabbi Susan Warshaw
Joseph Kudisch Grandfather of Jeff Kudisch
Jason Garber Son of Marv & Barbara Garber
Pearl Levee Mother of Leslie Weightman
Maybelle Kaplan Mother of Jo Anne Glazer
Jacob Segal Grandfather of David Segal
Albert Youra Father of Harold Youra

Mike Weber Father of David Weber
(Moshe Avraham)

Geraldine G Mother of Fred Blumenthal
Blumenthal

Morris Cohen Father of Victor Cohen
Gerald Silverman Father-in-law of Stephen Jacobs
Michele Wirkman Wife of Edward Wirkman
Ruth Eanet Mother-in-law of Ellen Eanet
Bernard Glazer Cousin of Jo Anne Glazer
Joan Webb Sister of Veronica Kahn
Patti Leiner Mother of Bruce Leiner

August 2023 Yahrzeits

Beatrice Grossman Great-aunt of Syl Sobel
Sol Markman Father of Anne Schwartz
Bertha Sablosky Grandmother of Jodi Meyers
Ita Lola Springer Mother of Eileen Frazier
Max Sussman Father of Bernard Sussman &

(Mordechai Father-in-law of Kathy Sussman
ben Yosef Hayyim)

Louis Beck Father of Cindy Fox
Frederick M Firestone Brother of Phyllis Alpern
Elizabeth Gross Grandmother of Joan Sobel
Dr. Horacio Diaz Father of Sara Rutberg

Gomez
Edith Dubin Mother of Bonnie Kirschbaum
Judy Lankford Mother of Michelle Schachter
Theodore Plisko Husband of Hilda Plisko
Margery Koroknay Mother of Ken Koroknay
Libby Segal Mother of Candy Gusst
Joel Wohl Father of Erika Wohl
Isaac Goldberg Father of Harry Goldberg
Ryan & Katelyn Taylor Grandchildren of

Bill & Jane Lafferman
Ronald Cohen Father of Meryl Cohen
Nanette Willmuth Wife of John Wilmuth &

Mother of Justin Willmuth
Ruth Rabinowitz Aunt of Robin Rabinowitz
Jean Grill Mother of Sherry Auerbach
George Blickstein Grandfather of Cynthia Leiner
Joseph Steinberg Father of Ivy Hecker
Lillian Fromme Mother of Myra Novick

Remembering Our Loved Ones
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August 2023 Yahrzeits (continued)

James I Meyers Father of Marci Levin
Hyman Sheiman Grandfather of Beth Woodell
Gertrude Apple Mother of Edward Apple &

Eileen Apple Knox
Hanna Alice Kahn Mother of Stan Kahn
Irvin H Kremer Father of Sharon Stern
Harry Adler Husband of Deborah Adler
Leonard Levin Father of Ilene Silverman
Jerry Turley Stepfather of Jayme Kennedy
Jean Blickstein Grandmother of Cynthia Leiner
Arlan Schachter Father of Jack Schachter
Arlan Schachter Husband of Carol Schachter
Benjamin Feinbloom Grandfather of Carole Eagle
Josephine Brady Grandmother of Cindy Brown
Pierce Brady Grandfather of Cindy Brown
Louis Cohen Father of Barry Cohen
Solomon Meier Beck Uncle of Cindy Fox
Miriam Fand Grandmother of Robin Kudisch
Jerome Morris Father of Raymond Morris
David Faulkner Son of Rabbi Susan Warshaw
Lila Kaplan Mother of Nadine Wieder
Roslyn Katz Mother of Barbara Garber
Jackie Youra Mother of Harold Youra

September 2023 Yahrzeits

Blanche Meyers Grandmother of Jodi Meyers
Harris H (Hal) Levee Father of Leslie Weightman
Dorothy Linehan Mother-in-law of Doreen Linehan
Sam Gershenfeld Father of Michael Gershenfeld
Joyce Claire Schneider Daughter of Leslie Wirkman
Ruth Taustin Mother of Jay Taustin
Ruth Taustin Mother of Susan Antigone
Dorothy Fiore Mother of Pamela
Frances Katz Mother of Joane Wolpin
Samuel Robert Anzel Grandfather of Karen Abrams
Ira Novick Brother of Marvin Novick
Frieda Rosenstock Mother of George Rosenstock
Jerome Stern Brother-in-law of Sharon Stern

Paul J Blumenthal Father of Fred Blumenthal
Sylvia Strauss Mother of Robert Strauss
Lillian Firestone Mother of Phyllis Alpern
Ella Klein Mother-in-law of Marion Longberg
Rella Silverman Mother of Allen Silverman
Nathan Klioze Father of Shirley Goodman
Dorothy Hodziewick Mother of Stephanie Cohen
Leonard Harris Brother-in-law of Rosalie Harris
Tillie Kurland Grandmother of Victor Cohen
Dr. Bernard Ross Father of Doreen Linehan
Avron Gudelsky Father of Rolphe Gudelsky
Maxine Bishop Friend of Rabbi Susan Warshaw
Flora Cohen Mother of Barry Cohen
Charles Rabinowitz Grandfather of Robin Rabinowitz
Harriet Goodman Mother of Andrew Benjamin

Benjamin
Beatrice Freeman Aunt of Cheryl Taustin
Libe Kudisch Grandmother of Jeff Kudisch
Stan Kahn Husband of Veronica Kahn
Stan Kahn Father of Paul Kahn
Bruce R Levin Brother of Lori McDonald
Sy Longberg Husband of Marion Longberg
Martha Gudelsky Grandmother of Rolfe Gudelsky
Adele Bayer Mother of Jerry Bayer
Robert Krawczak Husband of Ellen Krawczak
Jeff Rosen Son-in-law of Ronnye Levin
Joshua Resnick Son of Joel Resnick
Myer Seigel Father of Allen Seigel
Robert Lee Abrams Brother of Sanford Abrams
Elaine Sheiman Mother of Beth Woodell
Jordana Paige Gordon Daughter of Robbin Gattanella
Frank Grill Father of Sherry Auerbach
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SISTERHOOD DUES 2023-2024
Membership Form

The Board of Temple Bat Yam Sisterhood has unanimously voted that there are NO increases in membership fees for
this year! There are two fee structures: You may pay the base fee, or you may choose the Matriarch fees.

Base Fee: $36
Matriarch fees:
Rachel and Leah $54
Sarah $72

Please choose the level that suits both your commitment and pocketbook.

Please complete the entire form below even if there are no changes and send it with your check made payable to
“Sisterhood of Temple Bat Yam.” The dues are payable by July 15, 2023, and can be mailed to the Temple or left in the
Sisterhood mailbox. If you have any questions, please email Susan Kaltenbaugh, Co-President of Sisterhood and
Membership Chair, suekaltenbaugh1@gmail.com or call Susan at 443-537-6676.

We look forward to having you on board again or joining anew and getting to know you better.
Let’s have another fun and successful year!

Sincerely,

Bonnie Kirschbaum
Susan Kaltenbaugh
Sisterhood Co-Presidents

Name: _____________________________________________________________________________

Address: _____________________________________________________________________________

City: ____________________________ State: __________ Zip: ___________________________

Home Phone: _____________________________ Cell Phone: _____________________________________

E-Mail: _________________________________Amount Paid $_________________________

We need your help and involvement in our Sisterhood!
Please consider getting involved and attending the wonderful events we have planned. We are very interested

in hearing your ideas for either fundraising or future Sisterhood programs.
Please share your ideas with us.

 

THE WOMEN OF TEMPLE BAT YAM 
JUDAICA SHOP PRESENTS… 

 

HANUKKAH IN JULY!!! 
                                                                                                                                                                                                                  

                                            
 
 

SAVE THE DATES AND MARK YOUR CALENDAR 
 

The TBY Judaica shop will be selling everything you need for your 
Hanukkah celebration (even if you do have to wait until December!). From 

challah covers to chocolate gelt; from Hanukkah toys & games to 
Hanukkah socks, beautiful menorahs and brightly colored candles to rolls & 

rolls of Hanukkah wrap. And what would Hannukah be without dreidels, 
dreidels, dreidels! We even have a few soft dreidels for your favorite pet! 

And much more! All items available while supplies last. In fact, come 
browse the entire shop’s beautiful Judaica for wonderful gifts. Come to 

schmooze, come to kibbitz and, most importantly, come to support Temple 
Bat Yam! And here’s a little secret (shh!)– be on the lookout for information 

about a Hanukkah in July 50/50 raffle! Details will be announced in the 
weekly Newsletter, on Facebook, and on our Website. 

 
Wednesday, July 19th 9:00 am to 2:00 pm 
Thursday, July 20th  9:00 am to 2:00 pm 
Friday, July 21st  9:00 am to 2:00 pm 

           Friday, July 21st  6:30 pm to 7:30 pm (before services) 
 

                                                        

mailto:suekaltenbaugh1@gmail.com
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SAVE THE DATES AND MARK YOUR CALENDAR 
 

The TBY Judaica shop will be selling everything you need for your 
Hanukkah celebration (even if you do have to wait until December!). From 

challah covers to chocolate gelt; from Hanukkah toys & games to 
Hanukkah socks, beautiful menorahs and brightly colored candles to rolls & 

rolls of Hanukkah wrap. And what would Hannukah be without dreidels, 
dreidels, dreidels! We even have a few soft dreidels for your favorite pet! 

And much more! All items available while supplies last. In fact, come 
browse the entire shop’s beautiful Judaica for wonderful gifts. Come to 

schmooze, come to kibbitz and, most importantly, come to support Temple 
Bat Yam! And here’s a little secret (shh!)– be on the lookout for information 

about a Hanukkah in July 50/50 raffle! Details will be announced in the 
weekly Newsletter, on Facebook, and on our Website. 

 
Wednesday, July 19th 9:00 am to 2:00 pm 
Thursday, July 20th  9:00 am to 2:00 pm 
Friday, July 21st  9:00 am to 2:00 pm 

           Friday, July 21st  6:30 pm to 7:30 pm (before services) 
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